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Dear Magistrate Deese: 

REMBERT C. DENNIS BUIUllNG 
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TELEPHONE, 803-734·3970 
FACSIMILE, 803-253-6283 

June 22, 1993 

In a letter to this Office you questioned whether a magistrate should be considered 
a state employee or a county employee. 

Various State statutes comment on a county's responsibilities regarding magistrates. 
Pursuant to S.C. Code Section 22-8-30 counties are to provide "sufficient facilities and 
personnel for the necessary and proper operation of the magistrates' courts." S.C. Code 
Section 22-8-40 provides that counties are to designate magistrates as full-time or part­
time. S.C. Code Section 22-1-10 states that counties are to designate the number of full­
time and part-time magisterial positions and the compensation and work location of each 
magistrate in that county. Magistrates are paid by the counties pursuant to S.C. Code 
Section 22-8-40. Also, such provision further states that magistrates "are entitled to the 
same perquisites as those employees of the county of similar position and salary." Any 
redress of grievances by a magistrate regarding classification or compensation must be 
addressed to the county governing body. See: S.C. Code Section 22-8-50. 

Referencing the above, while I am unaware of any statute precisely stating that 
magistrates are county employees, the various statutes outlined above provide strong 
indication that magistrates should probably be considered county employees. 
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With kind regards, I am 

CHR/an 

REVIEWED AND APPROVED BY: 

Very truly yours, 

Charles H. Richardson 
Assistant Attorney General 
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• 
Robert D. Cook 
Executive Assistant for Opinions 


